
March 28,2005 

Dr. Condoleezza Rice, United States Secretary of State 

Mr. Donald H. Rumsfeld, United States Secretary of Defense 

Ms. Gale A. Norton, United States Secretary of the Interior 

We write to you on behalf of the Nature Conservation Society of Japan, World Wildlife 

Fund-Japan, Wild Bird Society of Japan and Save Dugong Campaign Center, all non-profit 

organizations devoted to the conservation of endangered species in Okinawa, Japan. 

Last November, the World Conservation Union (IUCN), at its third World Conservation 

Congress held in Bangkok, Thailand, adopted a recommendation to the governments of 

Japan and the United States entitled, "Conservation of dugong, Okinawa Woodpecker and 

Okinawa Rail". This was the second such recommendation. Despite a previous 

recommendation (Rec.2.27) adopted at the second World Conservation Congress held in 

Amman, Jordan in 2000, the Government of Japan accepted a plan in 2002 to construct an 

offshore US military air base in Okinawa's pristine Henoko Bay. The air base will stretch 

2,500 m long and 700 m wide over a reclaimed coral reef that is known to be the primary 

habitat of the critically endangered dugong (Dugong dugon). Furthermore, Japan's Defense 

Facilities Administration Bureau pushed ahead with geological surveys, including a boring 

survey shown to have damaged the coral reef, prior to conducting an environment impact 

assessment. 

IUCN, the largest conservation institution of its kind, adopted the recommendation a 

second time because no significant progress had been observed since its 2000 

recommendation to the governments of Japan and United States to save endangered 

species in Okinawa. Taking this fact into account, we request that you initiate the following 

actions immediately in order to save endangered species, including dugong, Okinawa 

Woodpecker and Okinawa Rail. 

1. As a state member and a governmental agency member of IUCN, reconsider the 

environmental policy of the federal government so as to save endangered species in 

Okinawa; 

2. Upon request, implement a joint environment impact assessment with the Government of 

Japan on the plan to relocate the US Marine Corps Futenma Air Station to the waters off 

Camp Schwab, and the plan to construct new helipads within the Northern Training Area. 

Sincerely, 

Sadatoshi Tabata, Director General, The Nature Conservation Society of Japan 
Michio Hino, Director General, WWF-Japan 
Yasuhiro Miyagi, Co-Chair, Save the Dugong Campaign Center 


